
 

March 31, 2017 
 

 

 

 

The Honorable Troy Waymaster, Chairperson 

House Committee on Appropriations 

Statehouse, Room 111-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Waymaster: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2392 by House Committee on Appropriations 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2392 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2392 would abolish the Kansas Partnership Fund and repeal the Local Government 

Infrastructure Improvement Projects Loan Program.  

 

 According to the Kansas Department of Commerce, enactment of HB 2392 would have 

no fiscal effect because there are no monies in the Kansas Partnership Fund.   

 

 The League of Kansas Municipalities and the Kansas Association of Counties indicate 

the bill would abolish a source of financial assistance to local governments wanting to improve 

public infrastructure.  Because neither organization knows how many local governments might 

be planning to use the Local Government Infrastructure Improvement Projects Loan Program, a 

fiscal effect cannot be estimated.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Bob North, Commerce 

 Larry Baer, League of Municipalities 

 Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties  


